Date:

March 7, 2013
To:

State Board of Education

From:

The Members of the Board of ORVED

RE:

Our request for waiver

The Oregon Virtual Education (ORVED) board of directors respectfully requests that the State Board of Education approve our request for the attached waiver.  We understand that Department staff has advised against our request on the grounds that it would not benefit students.  We disagree.

ORVED is a public online charter school program in Oregon that utilizes the Oregon Virtual School District and other virtual resources to offer public school students online education a course at a time.  Our 370+ students come from school districts throughout the state and are served well by the provision of high-quality, lowest-cost coursework and teaching by Oregon’s licensed public school teachers.  Our unique program effectively and efficiently enables students to access the courses they need without leaving their resident school districts.  We believe this “hybrid” type of online program well-serves both students and school districts in meeting students’ scheduling and academic needs and interests.  It does so without adversely affecting school district finances, as well, because of our partnership with districts that enable them to retain more of their ADMw resources for each online student.
As a new program, we have undertaken the task of developing our enterprise’s policies and procedures, and we have done so with the goal of exceeding minimum expectations and leading the way for others in all ways.  Our waiver evolved from that activity.  The issue arose in light of our commitment to provide service to students, faculty, and districts, and to avoid being drawn into the very occasional conflicts that may arise.  Fundamental to our mission, our board believes, is the notion that high-quality learning comes from student enrollment in courses that meet their needs and interests, and not from an attempt to “fill in” temporarily in the event of a labor dispute.  That very situation occurred a year ago when a school district enrolled its students in an online program for the time period of a labor strike.  We do not believe that compelling ORVED to provide that kind of temporary coursework serves the educational need of students, and our system is not set up to be used in that manner.  It is precisely because of our concern for high-quality educational experiences that we seek a waiver that will permit our staff to opt out of any such activity.
Thank you so much for considering this information as you debate the merits of our waiver.

Sincerely yours,

The ORVED Board of Directors:
Paul Zastro, Samuel Lee, Charan Cline, Laurie Wimmer, and Kevin Noreen

